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1. EDITORôS NOTE 
By Noble Allan Cantor, Editor 

 

In March of last year, at a meeting of the Communications Committee of Khartum Shrine, (under which, it 

appears, the responsibility for the Khronicle falls) I agreed to edit an electronic version of the Khronicle on the 

understanding that the electronic publication and distribution would be the responsibility of the Committee.   

 

Since then, three publications have been issued; June, September and December, 2017.   

 

Other organizations, including other Temples, which issue electronic newsletters, utilize publication services 

such as ClubRunner, Constantcontact and MailChimp.  These services enable the editor to easily format the 

publication easily distribute the publication electronically and it becomes a very attractive publication.The 

Communications Committee, to date, has refused to consider the utilization of these services.  The result has 

been that the Office is obliged to spend a great deal of time distributing the publication, and I, as Editor, have 
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experienced a great deal of difficulty in putting the publication together, which the utilization one of these 

services would have obviated. 

 

My investigation found that a service above described could be utilized at a cost of about $400 a year.  This sum 

could easily have been raised by seeking the generous support of our Khartum Supporters.   

 

But the Communications Committee and the Divan have refused to consider these services. 

 

In the result, I am not prepared to continue to try to put together a Khronicle which is difficult to edit and 

uncertain to be distributed. 

 

Accordingly, unless Khartum Temple is prepared to utilize one of these services for the publication and 

distribution of the Khronicle (like all the other Temples do), this will be the last Khronicle I will edit. 

 

Thank you for your support and understanding. 

 

P.S.  Two things since writing the above: 

 

 (a) When I delivered my report to the Unit Council Meeting on March 6, 2018, which report included my 

frustration over not receiving any response to my concerns from the Divan and the Communications Committee 

and consequently my determination not to continue as Editor, the only response I received from the Nobles 

present was ñJoin the Clubò.  What does that tell you?  What does the mean? 

 

(b)  I was annoyed to receive the ñTidbitsò which was a very nice publication the technical facility of which I 

would have appreciated being permitted to use, but to which I was, in effect, refused.  Obviously, my efforts 

have not been appreciated by the Divan and Communications Committee.   

 

So why am I continuing to be a member of this organization? 

 

2. POTENTATEôS MESSAGE 

 

See ñTidbitsò 

 

3. CHIEF OF STAFF 

 
By Noble George Kuch; Chief of Staff 

 

Hello Nobles and Ladies  

 

WOW how time flies, this is my second Khronicle report.  

 

The year starts off with the installation of our New Illustrious Potentate, 

The Illustrious Alvin Allard. 
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Flag Patrol & Ruff Riders formed the Honor Guard for Ill. Potentate 

 
 

 

At the installation the crowd was a fair size to welcome in the new Potentate and his Lady, Judy, along with the 

Elected Divan and appointed officers. Lady Judy and daughter presenting the Fez to Ill. Sir. Escorted to the 

stage to make the make the presentation, Lady Judy and Daughter. Also the whole Allard Clan, one must not 

forget the Divan ladies the hard working Ladies that keep the Nobles concerned on the right track. 
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Standing in the back ground Brother Grant Ryckman and Brother Serge Laforge of the Stony Mountain 

Stonewall Lodge , also we must not forget the Nobles of the Divan . 

 

 
As we all sat waiting with great enthusiasm for the performing Kharthum bands. 

We appreciate the low numbers of the Nobles in the bands but must give each and every Noble a standing 

ovation for their units great performance.  Entering to perform for the Ill. Sir is the Khartum Oriental Band, 

followed by the Mighty Fife and Drum, Last but not least the One and only Khartum Pipes and drums  
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A good picture of the crowd in attendance. 

 
Nobles; as we progress into our new year, please remember why you joined to become a Shriner was not to be 

in the glory for yourself, But to help children out, that are in need of our help. So letôs all pull together. Help 

support the Unit you are in or help another unit that is need of help, to keep us strong   

 

On a Special note we all know of Noble Bert Jolly; he, as of March 2, 2018, blew out 92 Candles Happy 

Birthday Bert, and further more is still a active member of the Flag Patrol. 

 

Yours in the Faith  

 

4. TREASURERôS REPORT 
By Noble W. Mark Fenny 

 

2017 was a year of continuing change at Khartum Shriners, and although the year-end financial results have not 

been certified at the time of writing, it appears quite certain that Khartum will enjoy a modest surplus for the 
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first time in many years. This occurred for a number of reason, but most important was a general willingness to 

accept the fact that Khartum was on a financial percipience, and we could no longer continue to do things the 

way we have done them in the past. Membership continues to fall and we all are aging. We canôt do anything 

about the Black Camel or an aging membership but we can control our expenses and find other ways to raise 

money. 

This past year the Potentate and Board/Divan did a fine job of helping to control expenses. With few exception 

the various events operated by Khartum were for the most part self-sustaining, the Potentate and Board/Divan 

gave up virtually all travel and discretionary expenses as well as limiting travel to seminars unless they were 

beneficial to Khartum. Combine that with assistance that the Divan Ladies contributed, with all their hard work, 

the overall expenses were down materially from 2016. This of course was in addition to the hard work of our 

office staff (Dee and Pam), who continue to do everything in their power to control expenses and increase 

revenue. 

 2016 2017  

Income $242,000 $273,000 12% 

Expenses $300,000 $251,000 16% 

Surplus/Deficit ($59,704) $34,284  

NOTE: The 2017 numbers have not been finalized and the numbers have been rounded to provide clarity. 

In addition, the work begun last year by Noble Doug Collins and Noble Wayne Kramble, to improve the 

transparency of the financial operations went a long way toward the Nobles developing a level of confidence 

that the finances of Khartum were being well managed. Assisting with that process was the Financial Advisory 

Committee who assisted the Chief Rabban in the development of the 2017 budget. They also created a 

simplified reporting format which has made the understanding of Khartumôs financial situation a good deal 

easier.  

As you know, unfortunately Noble Collins has been unable to continue as the Treasurer. In December I was 

elected to serve Khartum as itsô Treasurer. I am grateful to the Nobility for the opportunity. However, we did 

find ourselves at a bit of a loss with the year-end process, and I do want to take this opportunity to thank Nobles 

Glenn Lillies and Wayne Kramble for stepping up and for all their work in preparing the year end materials. 

The single most significant expense remains the maintenance of the Shrine Centre, costing roughly $125,000 

per annum. We have been fortunate for the past several years that there have been no major repairs required. 

However, it goes without saying that as the building ages, the likelihood of major repairs increases with every 

passing year. The Board of Directors (Elected Divan) has determined that they wish to pursue the options for 

increasing the revenue that Khartum earns from rentals, and possibly re-purposing the building. To that end a 

new committee has been struck to investigate those options and manage the leasing of the building. Finding a 

solution in this regard has to be a priority if Khartum is going to survive financially in the long term. 

In the spirit of transparency, we will continue to provide the Nobles with monthly financial results and a 

commentary. If at any time you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at any time. 

 

5. HILLBILLIES UNIT  
By Noble Kuzzin' Kenny G 

 

            Khartum Shriners Clan 85 Hillbillies Unit  
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Howdeee!... from the  "Khartum Shriners Clan 85 Hillbillies Unit". 

 

Hopefully we all survived the brutally cold winter; but we all know that Canadians on the prairies are a tough 

bunch...right?  LOL!  I know some of you spent it in warmer places; but it's almost Easter and sooner than we 

think it will be Parade Season.  Last year we had a lot of fun parading and are looking forward to attending even 

more this year.  Parading is one of Shriners main means of interaction with the public and bringing the 

awareness of us having some fun while our more serious endeavours are to help kids.  It's always great to see 

the smiles we put on "kids" of all ages when parading.  Our congrats to Ill. Sir Allard and the Divan members 

that were elected or appointed for this year.  Hope it's a great year for all of Khartum!   As we have stated 

before, the " Clan 85 Hillbillies Unit" is a very versatile unit with no specific uniform other than the traditional 

"Hillbilly" attire of coveralls, overalls and the like along with the traditional Hillbilly floppy hats, corn cob 

pipes, etc.  Members or as we call 'em "Kuzzinz"  can walk or ride as they choose as we are also a man power 

or motorized unit.  Any personal "safe" vehicles such as old cars, trucks, scooter, go-karts, old bikes, etc., etc 

can be used which would be subject to approval for public safety concerns.  As you can see the sky is the limit 

with this Unit and there is no specific purchase of particular vehicles or clothing, etc. or surprise expense that 

members would have to incur.  No two Hillbillies are alike!  We are always looking for new members and all 

Nobles of Khartum Shriners are welcome to join us, so if you are looking for a Unit that's fun & different, "just 

ask" our "Keeper of the Quill" (Secretary) Kuzzin Herb by calling 204 667-9496 and he'll be glad to answer any 

other questions you may have to join us. 

  Till the next time, "Ya'll come back now...hear!"        

 

6. KOMEDIANS  
By Noble Thor Weibenbacher 

 

Congratulations to Noble Steve Urias for being named Clown of the Year for 2017.  ñKitkatò has been a tireless 

worker for the Komedians for many years and we are very blessed to have him as a member of the unit. We 

hope there are many more years to come!  Well done Noble Steve Urias.  

The Komedians are proud to announce our upcoming Wood Choppers Degree.  This is a new degree managed 

by the Khartum Komedians. It will take place on Sunday, April 8 from 12:00 Noon to 5:00 PM at the East 

Kildonan Memorial Temple at 205 Kimberly Avenue. There will be a light lunch of beans/weiners and salad 

served at 12:30 PM with the degree to follow.  Cocktails will also be available.  Cost is $20 per person and is 

open to Shriners, Masons, and the general public.  Contact our unit secretary, Murray Botterill, for ticket 

information. murrayis@mymts.net 

 

mailto:murrayis@mymts.net
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ISCA mid-winter-Komedians taking part with other clowns at the ISCA mid-winter 

 

 
DSC 1197 Noble President Guy Arbez and Lady Elaine attending the Komedians  Annual dinner 

 

 
DSC 1238 - Noble Steve Urias receiving his award for Clown of the Year from Noble Guy Arbez. 

 

 
DSC 1251 - Look who won the door prize!! 
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7. KOWBOYS 
By Noble Wayne Kramble 

 

The Khartum Kowboys unit was formed in 1979 as the Khartum Arabian Horse Guard. It started as a military-

style riding unit, using English saddles and riding pure-bred Arabian geldings. We wore red tunics, dark 

breaches and brown boots like those worn by the RCMP. Our drill  team performed maneuvers patterned after 

the RCMP musical ride.  Fortunately our Ride Master, Doug Britton, was an instructor with the RCMP musical 

ride. Our drill  team competed well against other mounted units in the Midwest Shrine, and we performed for 

many audiences in Manitoba, at the Manitoba Stampede, St Amant Centre, Portage Hospital, Riverview, 

Middlechurch, and Assiniboia Downs. 

 

More recently, we changed to a casual, western-style mounted unit. Our official name change was approved in 

2015. Our new riding uniform includes either a long sleeve western style red shirt with Shrine cresting or a 

lighter short sleeve blue shirt with Shrine logo, black pants, and black cowboy boots. At many events we wear 

the traditional red Fez.  We also received permission to wear black cowboy hats.  The óKowboy hatsô are 

decorated with Shrine jewels as on our Fez. In addition, for formal events, we have western-cut sports coats to 

wear with our black pants and black boots. We now use western saddles, and ride Quarter horses and other 

breeds, in addition to the Arabians. 

 

Main activities include local parades, starting with the Chickendaze Parade each spring in Oakbank; the Selkirk 

parade in July, and others depending on availability of our riding members and horses; and trail rides in Birds 

Hill  Park, Spruce Woods, and wherever the Midwest takes us. Some of us also venture farther south to Arizona 

for the annual Desert Caballeros Ride where we ride into the mountains out of Wickenburg AZ and camp under 

the stars for 5 days. 

 

We also attend the Midwest sessions (in the Midwest States, Manitoba and Saskatchewan), participating in the 

parades, trail rides, and other events and riding in the grand entry at the start of the competitions, although we 

havenôt started a western-style drill  team yet. 

 

With the help and guidance of Jim Graham and his assistant Wayne Kramble; our Captain, Doug Collins, 

recently accomplished his long-standing plan to train his horse to pull a cart, and he now enjoys casual rides and 

friendly competitions driving his horse drawn cart. If  you are interested, he has room for a passenger. 

 

We currently have 8 regular members and 4 honourary members. Our horses can be boarded wherever the 

member chooses. Currently ours are boarded at Ron or Dougôs ranch. Both ranches are located north of 

Oakbank, just east of Birds Hill  Park, giving us an easy ride to many trails. Our business meetings are generally 

held at one of these ranches or occasionally at the Park Ranch restaurant. 

 

Our latest event was our annual brunch, in December, for our members and their ladies, with a few special 

guests. 

 

Happy Trailsé.. 
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8. PATROL 

By Noble George Enarson 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hello Nobles of the Khartum Temple.  We hope you had a very mild winter and great celebrations over the 

Christmas season. 

 

But now itôs time to Spring ahead and get ready for the many parades, And events. 

 

Congratulations to our Ill. Potentate Alvin Allard and his Lady Judy, and to all the Divan and appointed aides. 

May you all have a very active and productive 2018. 

 

The Shrine Patrol is looking forward to the many events and activities in the city and surrounding communities.  

Once again we are very fortunate because our 2018 Executive has volunteered to  serve for another year  

 

Congratulations to: 

President and Quartermaster Noble Carl Hrechka 

Captain Noble Wayne Hudson 

1
St

 Lieutenant Noble Wilf Blommaert 


